
 PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MINUTES 
Thursday 21 February 2019
Present: Jack Earnshaw (JE), Sue Ware (SW), Bill Graham (BG), Maggie Samuel (MS), Rosemary Rives-Roberts (RRR), Karen Acott (KAC), Kate Burns (KB)
	1.
	Apologies: LH, SM

	

	2.
	Approve minutes of last meeting  - Approved
	

	3.
	Matters arising - See minutes
· TV Screen is now connected.

· Did Not Attend – LH to investigate as per last month

· Winkleigh Controlled Drugs, there are very strict rules – SW and LH talk.

· eConsult numbers have reduced, more advertising is needed, KB to add to Facebook page and next newsletter. 

· Attendees asked does eConsult record numbers where patients discover the service is not suitable for them. LH to ask.

· Currently patients are short cutting the system and emailing direct.

· APM start time was agreed for 6.30pm start.


	LH

SW & LH

KB
LH

	4.
	WHG update

Including partners annual plan and changes to GP contract
KAC advised of the new network GP Contract, comes into effect on April 1st  2019 it is a five-year contract, containing what have already been described as the 'most significant' contract changes in 15 years. Broadly speaking, the main changes are as follows:

· Creation of a new Primary Care Network, built up over the five years of the contract

· Additional workforce & linked funding through a new Primary Care Network as follows:

· Year 1 – Pharmacist & Social Prescriber

· Year 2 – Physicians Associate & Physio

· Year 3 - Paramedic
· Indemnity state backed scheme introduced for GPs
· Amendments to QOF

· Resources for IT and digital, including greater digital access for patients

· 25% of appointments to be available online for GP surgeries
· Electronic Prescribing to be implemented by 1 April 2019
Further detail can be found on the NHS website:

https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/gp-contract-2019.pdf
Partners Annual Plan

Partners are currently reviewing and waiting for details of the new GP contract and NHS - 10 year plan; this will provide the information for the practice to implement in the annual operation plan for the year. Final details for the new GP contract are expected in the next few months.

	

	5.
	CCG update – merger of NEW Devon and South Devon/Torbay CCG
CCG – now are New Devon and South Devin & Torbay are merging 1st of April, forming Devon CCG.  Commissioning is going to be more strategic.

Local care Partnerships will work with Networks to deliver services appropriate for the population.

	

	6.
	Review CFEP results (actions based on document handed out at November meeting) – Analysis sent out for previous meeting
CFEP Results were discussed, and the following noted:

Appointments are now easier to get, the introduction of a Nurse Practitioner to the team has improved matters greatly. Nurse Practitioners are able to prescribe medication within the parameters of their competencies.

What is the average wait? 

Patients had highlighted the need for air conditioning in the waiting room, the practice are looking at ways on combating this, a solution maybe to 

provide a Dyson fan’s for the waiting room during the warmer months.

The group concluded there were no major issues identified within the CFEP report and the results were very good considering the staff sickness at the time.


	KB/LH

	7.
	Rural Isolation – update
Simon Phillips is unable to provide an update at present, Elaine Cook has applied for funding and as of yet not heard back.

MS met up with Rachel Taylor the Methodist Church Community Worker for Ashreigney, Rachel is willing to try and help where possible and very keen to connect links.
	

	8.
	Community Health & Wellbeing Event 16th March 2-5pm
· KB has received very positive feedback for the event and currently has 30 exhibitors for the event. 
· Posters are up in Chulmleigh, ads been placed in local parish magazines, on Facebook and Parish Facebook pages where possible.
· Please could posters be put up in Winkleigh, Burrington and Lapford.

· A door drop within Chulmleigh is planned with staff offering to assist.

· This event is the perfect opportunity for the PPG to use the day to interact with patients, and gain new members. JE has kindly offered help on the day.
· Could anyone help with Raffle sales on the day?

· Could the PPG supply any cakes and help on the day?

· RRR happy to attend if available.


	JE

RRR

	9.
	Arrangements for Annual public meeting – speaker? 
•
Pre Meeting Start Time 5.30

•
APM Start time 6.30

•
KB asked the group what would be the incentive for patients to attend?

Time to give your feedback on the practice, to discuss the services and changes that are likely to be happening. KAC suggested that the PPG and practice focus on the long-term plan.
	

	10.
	Web site review – JE (see attached document)
JE will review the website in sections; this review has covered the links at the bottom of each page, Home, News, Opening Times and Prescriptions.
Information and feedback details below:

a) Links at the bottom of each page. 
a. Accessibility

The referenced page lists web browsers that can be used to alter the characteristics to assist users with specific needs. It does not refer to Microsoft Edge, provided with Windows 10

b. Terms and Conditions

Both “site T&Cs” and “Service T&Cs” link to pages from the web site providers “My Surgery”. Should these be the terms and conditions of Wallingbrook Surgery?

Practice feedback - KB - these links are for My Surgery Website, and are displayed on all their websites, we have no control over the information in this area.

b) Home page

a. Improved Access

There are 2 links to “mid Devon healthcare” to assist in finding where services are available. Both these links point to availability in December 2018, rather than “this month”.
Practice Feedback: I have looked into this and this is an issue with Mid Devon Healthcare website, we will contact them and see if this can be altered to display the correct month.
b. eConsult

There is basically just a link to using the service. There should be an explanation of what the service is before providing the link. (similar to improved access above) 
Practice Feedback: We do have a ‘click here’ link to explain the service, see example below.
[image: image1.jpg]‘eConsult NOW AVAILABLE
Click GET STARTED or hero for more information

Consult our doctors online:





c) Opening Times

a. Appears fine to me

d) Prescriptions

a. Repeat Prescriptions

i. The heading “Ordering via a Online Services” – delete “a” 

Practice Feedback:  I have amended this as suggested.
e) Throughout

a. There should be a reference to the Dispensary Leaflet that has been approved and printed. Perhaps a link on each sub-page that says that there is a leaflet available in the dispensary.

Practice feedback: The Dispensary Leaflet can be located within Practice Publications, located on the right hand menu, along with the Practice Leaflet. I am happy to add a link on the repeat prescription page however was on the understanding we were trying not to have too many links as this duplicates work when changes are required – let me know your thoughts on this.

	

	11.
	Frequency of meetings (see email with the agenda)
At the end of our last meeting there was a brief chat regarding reducing the frequency of meetings with LH & some members, several of you gave your views.
Reasons for raising the proposal:

· As we are well established and have the ability to communicate rapidly via email, then it isn’t always necessary to meet face to face.
· There are difficulties in agreeing dates for meetings. If there were fewer meetings, this might be easier to resolve. However, we have agreed to meet on the 4th Thursday each month, whenever possible, this may well have reduced the problem.
· The agenda has sometimes been relatively small, suggesting the meeting has been called because it has been scheduled.
                  If there were fewer meetings then an additional meeting could be
                  called to deal with urgent items. Equally, we could have a larger  

                 agenda if items were brought forward.                               .
The Group concluded they would rather keep to monthly, as it would be difficult to attend an emergency meeting at short notice due to busy diaries.
	

	12.
	Chulmleigh/Winkleigh/Burrington/Lapford
Chulmleigh: no items to raise
Winkleigh: no items to raise
Burrington: no items to raise
Lapford: Concern regarding Macmillian being currently unable to provide any home support as there was no cover in mid Devon. 

KAC suggested this could be due to a shortage of staff within sector.
	

	13.
	AOB 

n/a
	

	
	Date of next meeting: Thursday 21 March 2019
	


Patients are reminded that all questions and comments for the practice are welcome and details of Patient Participation Group members you are welcome to contact can be found at Chulmleigh and Winkleigh Surgeries. If you would like to discuss any matter with the practice directly please contact Lucy Harris the Practice Manager who will be pleased to make an appointment to discuss the matter in confidence.
Correspondence to: Wallingbrook Health Centre, Back Lane, Chulmleigh, Devon, EX18 7DL. 
Tel 01769 580295. 
VAT Registration Number 879082282

*Please note that all calls to and from the surgery are recorded and may be monitored for quality and training purposes.

“Together we build happy, healthy communities”

www.wallingbrook.co.uk
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